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Upcoming Events 
Rally Day/Pot Luck Brunch Sunday September 9 9:30 AM 

Congregational Meeting/ Newcomers Lunch Sunday September 23 12 Noon 

Growing Together - Presbytery Education 
Event @ White Memorial 

Saturday September 29 9:30 AM 

Worship at Camp New Hope/Cookout Sunday September 30 11:00 AM 

ñThin places,ò accord-
ing the Rev. Barbara 
Brown Taylor, are those 
places where we experi-
ence a closeness with 
God, times when the 
separation between God 

and us is at its least.  They are places 
where we have experiences that are 
life-changing that bring us into the 
presence of God.  Of course God is 
everywhere, all the time, but there are 
those special times where we feel 
Godôs presence in our lives in a partic-
ular way.  I believe that ñthin placesò 
are a special blessing from God, that 
gives us encouragement and hope. 
Special times of worship, study and 
fellowship are planned in the month of 
September with the hope that you will 
come and experience a thin place, feel-
ing Godôs presence in a special Way.  
The kind of spiritual events that leave 
a lasting impression in our lives are as 
varied as our outward appearances.  
New Hope Church has planned differ-
ent kinds of activities in order to min-
ister to individual needs. 
On Sunday, Sept 9, we will share a 
fellowship breakfast at 9:30AM to 
help kick off the new educational year.  

The Adult Fellowship will enjoy a 
ñLuauò at 6:00 pm on Sept 15th.  The 
Young Adults are planning another 
fellowship meal.  On Sunday, Sept 
30th we will have a cookout at the 
Camp following worship in Fleming 
Hall.  Perhaps, in a warm and welcom-
ing fellowship of friends, you will feel 
Godôs presence near.   
God is often revealed to people 
through the study of Scripture.  This 
fall, our Preschooler-Kindergarten will 
be learning about the men and women 
of the Bible.  Our Elementary students 
will be learning new spiritual practices 
that may lead them to a deeper rela-
tionship with God.  Our Youth will be 
learning about our great ancestors in 
the faith.  Hopefully they will discover 
similarities between their lives and the 
lives of those who have been called by 
God to do extraordinary things.  Our 
Adults will do a study of the scriptures 
that are read in worship each week.  
They will seek to understand the mes-
sage of the scriptures and how those 
truths speak to their lives. 
New Hope Presbyterian Church seeks 
to offer Spirit-guided, Bible-based, joy
-filled, and thought-provoking oppor-
tunities where the nearness of God can 
be experienced. 

Ray Mims 
Pastorôs Ponderings 
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Excitement is in the 
air!  Fall is only a 
few short weeks 
away and routines 
are being re-
established-school, 

sports practices, studying, 
workouts, full work weeks.  The 
Christian Education committee 
invites you to make Sunday school 
part of your routine this year.  We 
have been hard at work planning 
for the Sunday school program this 

fall:  teacher recruitment, class-
room improvements and stocking, 
ordering curriculum.  Now all we 
need is YOU!  This year the CE 
committee wants to encourage 
everyone to attend Sunday 
schoolðtry it again for the first 
time!   
We are planning a fun Rally Day 
kick off on Sunday, September 
9, at 9:30 a.m.  Please bring a 
breakfast item to share as we 
gather in the New Fellowship 
Hall.  After our plates are full and 
we have greeted one another we 
will go to our Sunday school clas-

ses to begin the fall studies.  After 
this special kick-off event, Sunday 
school will start at 9:45 a.m.  
This may be a new routine for you, 
but it is important to be at the 
church at 9:45 so the teachers who 
have spent time preparing their 
lessons will be able to have 
enough time to get through their 
entire lesson plan. 
To learn more about what is being 
offered during Sunday school 
please read on in the newsletter. 
Looking forward to learning and 
growing with you in the year to 
come!  

Mary Todd Peters 

Those of you who are getting the 
newsletter by e-mail are noticing 
the vibrant colors and the easy to 
read format.  Those of you getting 
the newsletter by US Postal mail 
are getting the black and white ver-
sion.  Hereôs the hitch, even in 
black & white, printing and postal 
fees cost the Church about a dollar 
per mailed copy.  The e-mail cop-
ies are effectively free to distribute.  
Weôre glad to get you a copy 
HOWEVER you choose, but if 
youôre currently getting a mailed 
copy, and want to try e-mail, drop 
me a line at alsgarage@aol.com, 
subject line: Newsletter.  Iôll switch 
you over. 

Thanks to all the contributors for 
this monthôs issue. If there's any-
thing you would like to see includ-
ed, or if you'd like to submit an ar-
ticle and/or picture of interest, 
please contact myself or Katherine 
in the office to pass on requests, or 
to get instructions for submission 
transmittal.  Have submissions in 
by the 20th for inclusion in the fol-
lowing monthôs newsletter.     

Al Townsend 

Director of Christian Education 

 Our Mission at Work in the World 

Dear Jane, Jenny and all who con-
tributed to the surprise "care pack-
age" -- It ARRIVED!  Safe and 
sound all the way to Chiang-
Mai.  Jonathan did the honors of 
opening it up (Christopher is off 
in China) and was absolutely de-
lighted at the contents.  It was 
packed so well and everything 
was in order.  We have already 
begun enjoying the coffee (Ellen 
and Andy) and the candy 
(Jonathan), and look forward to 
baking up something with the 

chocolate, marshmallows and pe-
cans!  Thank you so much for the 
giant bag of dried apricots!  You 
all are wonderful. 
 
We hope all is well at New 
Hope.  We enjoy reading the 
newsletter, and hope you received 
ours recently.  We are having an 
interesting summer here but look 
forward to being back "home" 
next summer.  We will most likely 
be based in Greensboro again, 
where the offer of a place to stay 
has been extended to us 
again.  My mother continues to 
sink more deeply into her demen-
tia, but my dad is coping as well 
as could be expected and is glad 
that when we were back last time 
we helped him with the decision 
to move her into better care.  It 
will be good to see them as well 
as other family and of course our 
friends and supporters. 
 
Thank you again for the package, 
and know that we keep you in our 
prayers and are so grateful for 
your partnership in mission. 
 
Blessings, 
Ellen, Andy & Jonathan 
(and Christopher, due home on 
Aug. 12 after returning from the 
soccer camp where he is coaching 
in China) 



The final preview of 
the new Presbyteri-
an hymnal has ar-
rived and is now 
being used in our 
worship services. 

The sampler, Glory to God, has the 
same name that new hymnal will 
have when it is published next 

year. You can find a list of all the 
hymns that will be in the new 
hymnal at the back of the sampler. 
In the list you will find new hymns 
and familiar hymns. Some hymns 
come from the old red hymnal but 
were missing from the blue hym-
nal. Other hymns have been sung 
by Christians for many years but 
were until now not in a Presbyteri-
an hymnal.  I'm excited that the 
PCUSA's Committee on Congre-

gational Song (which put together 
the new hymnal) made an effort to 
include these older hymns.  I'm 
also looking forward to learning 
new hymns when we introduce the 
hymnal to New Hope's worship 
services. I hope you'll take a mo-
ment to look over the sampler the 
next time you're at church. I think 
you'll find things to be excited 
about, too, in Glory to God. 

Mark Gorman 

THANK YOUðTHANK YOUð  THANK YOU for all of your 
help to make our VBS a wonderful event for all who attended!  
From cooking, cleaning, preparing, decorating, filling up water 
balloons, murals and  decorations, to leading and just being pre-
sent--and every thing else in  between--the VBS committee could 
not have done it with out all of this help!  Thanks for providing a 
wonderful experience for all the children and youth who attended! 

ñClean Water for All of Godôs Childrenò  

Vacation Bible School 2012 

Director of Music 
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New Attendees 
Have you recently started attending 
New Hope Church and want to learn 
more about what is going on here?  If 
so, you are cordially invited to attend 
the Luncheon following worship on 
September 23rd.  We will share a 
meal together, meet others who are 
recent attendees and learn more 
about our programs and ministries.   
Child care will be provided.  If you 
can attend, please call the church of-
fice at (919) 942-4710 or e-mail 
newhopepres@mindspring.com  

Congregational Meeting 

A meeting of the Congregation is scheduled for Sunday, 

September 23rd following worship, for the election of    

officers.  The congregation will elect four members to 

the Session, two members to the Trustees and two 

members to the Board of Directors of the New Hope 

Camp and Conference Center.  Suggestions for people 

to serve may be placed in the box in the narthex. 

Outstanding Adults Recognized 
 

Congratulations to long time mem-
bers Lee and Carole Zinn who were 
recognized by New Hope  Presbytery 
on August 18th as being outstanding 
older adults in the  church and com-
munity.  The Zinns have been mem-
bers of New Hope Church for 25 
years. Lee has been on the Cemetery 
Committee, a member of the Session,  
Building and Grounds Committee, 
Church Treasurer and has been the 
keeper of the keys.   
Carole has volunteered for many 
years in the OCIM Thrift Shop, a 
member of Womenôs Circle and sev-
eral church committees.  She has 
taught Sunday School and assisted 
with many other special projects. 
The Zinns have been married for 64 
years and have three sons, one daugh-
ter, and three grandchildren. They are 
currently struggling with health prob-
lems but have always been about to 
maintain a positive outlook on life 
and serve as an inspiration for others.  
Their commitment to God, each oth-
er, family, church and community are 
exemplary.  We who know and love 
them know them to be Outstanding !! 

mailto:newhopepres@mindspring.com


Homecoming, August 26, 2012 

The celebration of New 

Hopeôs 256 years began with a 

worship service featuring a 

violin duet by Clare Strayhorn 

and Jane Clarke; a Bell Choir 

piece; an exciting anthem 

from the choir; a sermon by 

Pastor Joe Harvard from First 

Presbyterian, Durham; and a 

childrenôs message by Mary 

Todd Peters.  After the service, 

some 155 members and guests 

enjoyed a covered dish lunch 

laid out on tables stretching 

some 50 feet down the center 

of the old fellowship hall.   

The Bell Choir plays to a full house at Homecoming Service 

Kathy Clifton helping with Fellowship Lunch 
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Everyone enjoyed their meal in 

the new fellowship hall topped off 

with many choices of deserts.  Af-

ter the meal, attendees viewed an 

expanded display of church mem-

orabilia in the new building.  

Family groups including guests 

were invited to have their pictures 

taken in the front of the sanctuary 

by Clint Burklin and assisted by 

Carmine Prioli.  If you missed it, 

plan to attend next year on the 

fourth Sunday of August. 


